UNIVERSITY of WINNIPEG

in edition

SENATE DECISIONS

At its regular meeting held Monday October 3, 1983 the Senate made the following decisions:

- (a) Received from the Committee on Academic Development a Study on Academic Sessions and referred this to both the Faculty Council of Arts and Science and the University of Winnipeg Students' Association for comment and recommendation. (This study is concerned with the structure of the current "extra" academic sessions.)
- (b) Supported the recommendation from the Committee on Academic Development that a letter of intent to plan the proposed remedial development programme for Native students be submitted to the Universities Grants Commission.
- (c) Approved a recommendation from the Academic Standards Committee that students who VW from courses should be lowest on the priority list for the same course in subsequent terms and, at the same time established an "Authorized Withdrawal" category to which the recommendation above would not apply, i.e., students withdrawing for compassionate, medical, or other reasons justifiable to the Appeals Committee.
- (d) Approved the acceptance of new awards in Theology, Arts andScience and Collegiate.
 - (e) Approved the recommendations of the Student Awards Committee for the 1983-84 winners of Alumni Entrance Scholarships, Board of Regents General Proficiency Scholarships and certain other awards in Arts, Science, Education Theology and Collegiate.
 - (f) Approved the students recommended by the Registrar for admission to the STM, MA, BSc (4-year), BSc, BEd, BA (Hons) and BA degrees at the October Convocation.
 - (g) Approved the final grades assigned by the Faculty of Theology for work completed during the Summer of 1983.

October 12, 1983

In edition is the University of Winnipeg's internal newsletter developed by the Public Relations Office. In edition will normally be circulated every second Wednesday throughout the Winter session. Notices and information must be submitted to Janet Walker in Room 416, Wesley Hall before Noon on the Monday preceeding circulation.

Our Mistake -

The September 28 issue of <u>In edition</u> listed new Board Members. We regret that
Doreen Smith's name was omitted. Dr. Smith is a Senate representative on the Board for a three year term ending 1986.

Coming Events -

Women's Auxiliary Fall Tea will be held Wednesday, October 12th, from 2:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. in the Riddell Hall Dining Hall. Proceeds in Aid of Scholarships.

Autumn Convocation - The University's 35th Convocation will be held Sunday, October 16 at 3:00 p.m. in the Manitoba Centennial Centre Concert Hall. Honorary degrees will be conferred upon W. John A. Bulman and J. Larkin Kerwin. As a result of a decision made by Senate last Spring, Dr. Kerwin will deliver a Convocation Address - the first in 15 years.

Annual Carayan Sale - An International Handicraft Sale and Exhibition will be held in Room 1C05 Centennial Hall, Monday, October 17 through Friday, October 21 from 10:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m.

Newcombe Family Lectureship presents
Claude Ryan - Claude Ryan, the former
leader of the Quebec Liberal Party and
former editor of Le Devoir will present
the inaugural lecture in the Newcombe
Family Lectureship on Religion and the
Human Condition. The lectures will be held
on Monday, October 17 at 7:30 p.m. and
Tuesday, October 18 at 3:00 p.m. Both
lectures will take place in Theatre 3C00
and are open to the public.

Radical Reformation: A Series of
Lectures - Mennonite Studies
guest lectures will be delivered by
Professor Abraham Friesen of the
University of California.
Lectures will be held:

Thursday, October 20, 8:00 p.m. in Room 3C01
Friday, October 21, 11:30 a.m. in Room 3M59
Friday, October 21, 8:00 p.m. in Room 3C01

The Future of Work: People and Technology - The conference will examine the impact of technological changes on the lives of working people. To be held at the University on Friday, October 21 and Saturday, October 22. For information on registration, contact Joel Novek, Sociology extension 439 or the Museum of Man and Nature, 956-2830, ext. 112.

Retirement Dinner to honor Jack Brown, Jim Duff and Gerry TenBerkDeBoer will be held November 2, 1983 in the Riddell Hall Dining Room. Tickets will be available soon.

For your information

The Great Rock Climb was held Tuesday, October 4 and the winning team from the University's Collegiate Division, completed the task in 20.8 seconds. Team members included Stewart Cauvin, Brent Letain and Danny Wold.